
 

 

 

 
 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
C0018 Tutbury Road, Carriageway Reconstruction 
I write with reference to the highway improvement scheme due to commence in Needwood. 
 

You may already be aware of our planned structural carriageway surfacing scheme, which is due to 
commence at C0018 Tutbury Road, Needwood. This work will see an investment of £550,000 and will 
take place between the junction of B5017 Burton Road (Five Lanes End Roundabout) and the junction 
of Anslow Road/Hanbury Road crossroads. Work here is due to commence on Monday 19th February 
2024 for a duration of approximately five weeks. 
Work at this site will include deep excavation of the carriageway haunches, full width carriageway re-
surfacing, replacement of damaged kerbs and enhancement to accesses, installation of formalised 
verge drainage and re-lining of road markings. 
 

During the early stages of this work, our teams will be carrying out ground radar surveys, scraping back 
grass verges and installing kerb restraints where necessary. During this phase, the road will be closed 
however access will be maintained to properties from both ends of the scheme where safe to do so. 
This work will progress swiftly through the length of the scheme. 
  
From Thursday 22nd February, deep excavation and full width carriageway resurfacing will begin. 
Due to the size of equipment in use and to maintain safety, a road closure with diversion route will be 
necessary and will be in place 24hrs. At times when the road is unpassable, access and egress will be 
via the signed diversion route; Belmot Rd, Fauld Ln, A515, B5017 Burton Road and vis-versa.  
 
Thursday 22nd February until Wednesday 28th February, work will take place between Five Lanes End 
roundabout to Needwood House Farm. During this time access and egress will need to be made to all 
properties via Tutbury direction.  
From Thursday 29th until Friday 8th March, work will progress from Needwood House Farm to The 
Lodge of Needwood House. Work will then take place to surface the 50m approaches and junction of 
Anslow Road / Hanbury road. For this phase of work all access must be made via B5017 Burton Road 
(Five Lanes End roundabout).  
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Unfortunately, with any major highway works some disturbance is unavoidable. The dates provided 
above may be subject to change during the scheme due to findings during the major highway scheme 
and may be affected by weather conditions.  
 
I must ask that you drive carefully and slowly through any sections of live roadworks and pay 
attention to instructions from operatives on site. This is for both the workforces and your own 
safety. 
 
We apologise in advance for any inconvenience these works may create, however these measures are 
essential for us to make such improvements to this route, and we kindly ask for your patience during 
this time. 
 

If you have any questions about the work, or concerns about how the work is being carried out, please 
do not hesitate to contact us via www.staffordshire.gov.uk/reportit  marked for the attention of scheme 
engineer W Painter. You may also contact your local area County Councillor Philip White, who is fully 
aware of this scheme.  
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